
 

 

 
 
Tuesday 21st November 2023  
 
 
Dear Parent/carer   
 
 
OFSTED Inspection Outcome. 
 

As you know the inspection took place on Tuesday 17th and Wednesday 18th November 
2023. We were visited by 4 inspectors as well as a Quality Assurance Inspector of the 
process. They saw a wide range of lessons across several departments and spoke with a 
range of staff and pupils as well as observing social time and lesson time. The report takes 
account of the staff, pupil and parent views. 
   
I am pleased to share the final Ofsted report with you all Stronger Together | Welcome to 
Queensbridge. So much has changed in the educational landscape in the last decade since 
we were last inspected. This new and rigorous framework has highlighted so many areas of 
success for our school. Our continued excellent academic performance places us as a 
leading school in the south of Birmingham, across the city and places us as well above 
average across the country. Click here to examine our school data   
 

I welcome that the report has recognised and highlighted some of our exceptional strengths 
and I am sure you will also recognise our school in the report. We are praised for the 
opportunities we provide for our pupils, and this was also a highlight in the parent feedback 
with over 95% of families stating they would recommend us as a school. The report reflects 
how inclusive and diverse we are and mentions how this gives our students a sense of pride. 
Our students value the quality of their learning, and they know and understand that we have 
the highest of expectations of our pupils.  
  
There is much more to highlight and celebrate and I have no doubt you will take the time to 
read and reflect on all our collective hard work and efforts. I will also take this opportunity to 
thank you all for all the welcomed comments on the parent survey as well as the large 
number of well wishes we received throughout the inspection. Your support is invaluable to 
us.   
I would also like to take an opportunity to recognise our exceptional staff body without whom 
this is not possible.   
 

They concluded that we are a Good School.  
  
From the inspection report we take comfort in the fact that we have made accurate 
evaluations of our school and that the steps we have put in place to strengthen the provision 
has already made an impact and will continue to pay dividends.   
  
Yours Sincerely   
  
  
 
Mr Singh  
Headteacher   
  
  
  
 

https://www.queensbridge.bham.sch.uk/
https://www.queensbridge.bham.sch.uk/
https://www.compare-school-performance.service.gov.uk/school/103497/queensbridge-school/secondary

